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SUMMARY

The Federal Aviation Administration's Runway Incursion Reduction Program seeks to reduce runway incursions and to improve airport capacity during periods of instrument weather conditions. Ground marker beacon offers a stand-alone system for smaller airports, or as a complement to more advanced surface surveillance systems at larger airports.

1. INTRODUCTION
1.1. The FAA's Runway Incursion Reduction Program is intended to implement systems by which to reduce or eliminate runway incursion/ground taxi incidents. An analysis of past incidents suggests that the great majority are caused by pilots who become temporarily unsure of their position and, as a result, move into a location which presents a hazard to other aircraft.
1.2. From the analysis of recorded incidents it was concluded that; if taxiing pilots were periodically advised of their precise location on the airport then the great majority of Runway Incursion and surface incidents would be prevented by the traffic discipline already provided by the controller. A further conclusion was that the most effective means of relaying positional information would be automatically, using voice transmissions, and through avionics already aboard aircraft.
2. DISCUSSION

2.1. The FAA has placed emphasis on new and emerging technologies that are “inexpensive and have a near-term impact on improving safety in the airport movement area.” Ground marker beacon has the potential to meet these criteria, and others defined by the FAA.  Key elements of ground marker are;

•
 Voice information to pilots of their precise position on the airfield.

•
Audio alert of approach to intersection or runway.

•
Operates with all classes of IFR aircraft, with no change to aircraft.

•
Rapid and inexpensive ground installation.

•
Simple, on-site, operator voice programming.

2.2. The FAA has conducted feasibility testing at the FAA Technical Center in Atlantic City, New Jersey.  This testing evaluated the power and modulation necessary to perform the mission without impacting existing marker beacon operations.  The test report is being written and will be published in the near future.

2.3. In addition to improving surface safety planned expansion of ground marker beacon has the potential to improve airport capacity. Near term possibilities are: Reduction of runway occupancy time by advising distance to high speed turn offs; high speed turn off center-line guidance; and taxiway center line guidance.
2.4. A briefing detailing the ground marker beacon concept is attached to this paper.
3. CONCLUSION
3.1. The Runway Incursion Reduction Program seeks to reduce runway incursions and improve airport capacity during periods of instrument weather conditions. Ground marker beacon offers a stand-alone system for smaller airports, or as a complement to more advances surface surveillance systems at larger airports.
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